St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School

October Newsletter
School Lunches
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If you would like your child to receive a healthy lunchtime meal please let us know.  Our very own “Masterchef” will be happy to tantalise their taste buds with an exciting and varied choice of both hot and cold meals for the price of £1.70 per day.  Your child may be entitled to Free School Meals and forms are available to complete from the main office  
School Funding

[image: image2.wmf]As the economy continues its icy grip on funding, it is more important than ever to take every opportunity to secure more money for the school.  You can help us to do this by applying for free school meals if you are in receipt of Housing benefit.  The Government gives extra money to schools based on the number of children entitled to free school meals.  It doesn’t mean your child has to have free school meals, they can still bring a packed lunch but it does mean that 
St. Luke’s can access extra money for the school to spend on resources like computers and books.  So please collect a form from the office if you think you may be eligible.
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Rejoice Assembly

Our Rejoice Assemble will take place on Wednesday, 3rd October when Yr 5 pupils will lead us in celebrating the topic of “Families”.

[image: image4.wmf]Gymnastics Classes

The children in Yr 5 and Yr 6 continue to benefit from specialist coaching in gymnastics every Thursday afternoon.  The children learn many skills including balances and toss tailovers.
Parent/Pupils Meeting

[image: image5.wmf]We hold our annual “Meet the Teacher” sessions on Tuesday, 16th October from 2.00 p.m. – 5.00 p.m. for Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6.  This is a chance to meet your child’s class teacher and share learning targets in Reading, Writing and Maths.  As time is very limited on these sessions please keep discussion brief, between 5 and 10 minutes.  If you need a more detailed discussion please ask the teacher to arrange another time.  Please remember that children in Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6 will finish school at 2.00 p.m. on that day.
Reception and Nursery will hold their review day at a later date.

School Photographs
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The school photographer will be in school on Wednesday, 

17th October to record your child’s beautiful smiling face!  Please ensure your child is in full school uniform.  The photographer will start at 9.00 a.m. prompt and families will be photographed first.  If you have more than one child in the school they will be photographed as a family unless you request otherwise.

[image: image7.wmf]St. Luke’s Feast Day

We will be celebrating the feast day of St. Luke with Mass on Thursday, 18th October at 10.30 a.m. in St. Luke’s Church.  Please do come along and join us for this special celebration.
Shoe Box Appeal
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Operation Christmas Child is the world’s largest children’s Christmas project, bringing joy into the lives of underprivileged children.  Once again we are supporting needy children from around the world with our Shoe Box Appeal.  Please help your child fill a shoe box during half term with items such as felt tips, colouring books, gloves, skipping rope, small toys etc.  Information about the appeal and labels will be sent home on Wednesday, 17th October and we are expecting the boxes to be collected on Monday, 5th November.  If you can manage to fill a shoe box with toys and gifts then please return it with £2.50p by Thursday, 1st November.
[image: image9.wmf]Recycle and Help our School

On Thursday, 18th October, a company will collect clothing, bedding, curtains, matching shoes, bags, hats, belts, cuddly toys, in any condition from school.  If your child could bring any of these items, in a bin bag, week beginning Monday, 
15th October, the company will weigh the bags and will pay money into school.  If you are having a clearout before Christmas please help us raise some much needed funds.
Non Uniform Day

Our next non uniform day will take place on Thursday, 18th October when the children will have the opportunity to wear their own clothes for a donation of £1 towards school fund.  As this is a special concession if your child is unable to bring in £1 they must come to school in uniform.

Staff Training Day

The school will be closed to pupils on Friday 19th October for staff training.  
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Half Term

The school will close at the normal time for half term on Thursday, 

18th October.  The children return to school on Monday, 

29th  October.

Do you shop online?

[image: image11.wmf]Are you planning to buy Christmas presents from EBay, Asda, Tesco, Argos, ToysRus?  The Giving Machine website, www.TheGivingMachine.co.uk is a non profit making organisation that gives schools commission on sales from many of the major retail shops.  All you have to do is go to the Giving Machine site, select St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School, L35 5AT and follow the link to your chosen shop, e.g. Tesco, Currys, John Lewis etc.  It is as simple as that, and by using The Giving Machine it will cost you nothing extra but St. Luke’s makes commission on all sales.  So why not “Shop and Give” for free at www.TheGivingMachine.co.uk
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There will be a disco for our little ghosts and ghouls on Wednesday, 31st October from 5.00 p.m. – 6.00 p.m.  Feel free to dress up as your favourite Halloween character and join in the fun.  Soft drinks and a tuck shop will also be available on the night.  

Christmas will soon be here!!!
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Christmas Jars
As we will soon be preparing for the Christmas Fayre we are asking the children to decorate Christmas Jars over the half term holiday.    The best decorated jar from each class will win a prize.
Birthdays

We wish the following children who celebrate their special day this month, Happy Birthday!
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Emma Price, Katelyn Boon, Daisy Glenn, Callum Bird,

Cristo George, Charlie Taylor, Abdullah Omar, Flinn Musgrave, Charlie Scully, Ruby Kelly, Charles Laoagan, Zackarya Omar, Sam Richards, Sophie Underwood, William Burgess, Louie Warriner 
Mrs. M. P. Clarke
Headteacher













